WI Insurance with NFU
Clarification

The insurance paid for WI’s is to protect against claims made due to negligence.  The WI insurance is specific to WI business and a copy of the insurance schedule is sent out to all WI’s when they have paid their insurance in November each year.
Members taking part in any activity have a duty to take reasonable care of their own and other people’s health and safety.
Some scenarios for clarity:

· At a function the handrail on the stairs comes away from the wall resulting in injury. Most halls would have public liability cover. If the building is being rented, then any claim would be against the owner of the building. 

· If a lead was trailing across the floor and someone tripped, the claim would be against the WI and this includes members and non-members. However, the WI would still have to have been found negligent. 

· At a WI organised event being held in someone’s house, most private property policies would accommodate past times, however NFU suggest that the owner of the house contacts their own insurance company to check that they would be covered for injury or damage to their property.  A risk assessment is advisable and a record taken of this.
· It is not necessary to have a notice in the home or building regarding people taking part at their own risk.  NFU advise that if a sign is put up then a judge may deem this to indicate that a risk is known. 

· Group walks should be risk assessed and ensure that members are advised of the type of terrain, length of walk, pace and suitable footwear required to ensure that it is suitable for all participants.  It would be advisable for the walk to have been done reasonably recently to check for hazards but not essential for all walks (if a check is not done then it would also be advisable to minute the reason it is not felt necessary in any preparation meetings). The WI would be covered.  Sprained ankles happen and are not normally due to negligence on the part of the organiser.

· Food provided at a WI function.  If food poisoning is caused by food either made by a member or bought from a shop and then incorrectly stored, the WI is covered.

· Employees liability: Our WI’s won’t have employees in the normal sense of the word but in the eyes of the law if Mr Jones helps put out table under the instruction of Mrs Smith, technically he is employed even though he is not paid.  WI’s would be covered for negligence. 

· £500 in cash is covered. 

· If a WI has a stall at a village fete or similar event, a copy of the certificate which is sent out around November each year when the WI has paid their insurance to the federation, should be given to the organisers or the event to show that you are covered for public liability.
· If A WI owns its own property they would have a different insurance. 
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